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Preface 

Dear neighbors, 
 
The country is opening up and we can now 
enjoy the cultural sector, the gyms and 
restaurats again. Many of us are planning 
vacations and trips. Fortunately, the 
quarantine measures for schools have also 
been relaxed. We are very content with these 
easing measures, despite the risks and 
uncertainties. The board of the neighborhood 
association hopes you all got through this time 
well. We are going to organize the annual 
GMM again on April 29 in the Warenar and 
hope to see you there in large numbers. Then 
afterwards we can raise a glass to everyone's 
health. You will receive a reminder by email. 
We hope to see you then! 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Board Neighborhood Association Burgwey 

Contribution 

The contribution for the association year 2021 
was announced in the newsletter of December 
2020. That turned out not to have been clear, 
we apologize for that. After sending payment 
reminders, many members have paid the 
membership fee. For the contribution of 2022 
you will receive a separate email in the first 
quarter with a clear request to pay the 
contribution. 

Appgroups 

If you want to use a babysitter as a parent or if 
you want to babysit neighborhood children, 
join the 'Babysitting in de Burgwey!' app group. 
This app group includes both parents who are 
looking for a babysitter, as well as the 
babysitters from the neighborhood. Are you 
looking for a babysitter? Then you app your 
request in this group. And if you can babysit on 
that date, then there is a match! You can 
register for this via 
buurtvereniging@burgwey.nl.  

Waste 

At the beginning of this year, the municipality 

of Wassenaar removed all Plastic Metal and 

Beverage Packages (PMD) containers. This is 

because residents are allowed to throw PMD 

and residual waste in one bin from January. 

The residual waste bin is therefore emptied 

weekly. From this year on, the green waste 

will be collected once every 2 weeks. Note: 

The bin will not be emptied more frequently in 

the spring and autumn. You can request an 

extra green waste bin from the municipality 

for €50 if needed. 
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Adjusted frequency green waste bin 

Groene Meent 

We would like to point out the residents' 

initiative of the Groene Meent. An initiative: 

from and by Wassenaarders. These volunteers 

want to make greening easy and accessible for 

everyone in Wassenaar. As a result, they, 

together with the municipality, organize 

various activities in which everyone can 

participate with the aim of increasing 

sustainability. More information can be found 

on our website:: 

www.burgwey.nl/nieuwsbrieven-

buurtvereniging-burgwey/ 

 

Residents' initiative de Groene Meent 

Traffic 

A lot has happened in the field of traffic in 
Wassenaar in recent months. Emotions ran 
high. On December 14, the city council finally 
decided that the downgrade of (only) 

Jagerslaan to a 30 km road will be removed 
from the new plan and integrated into a new 
and broader study into the possibility of 
introducing a 30 km speed limit. For the whole 
of Wassenaar (or around the center, eg from 
north to Papagaaienlaan) in imitation of other 
cities and national policy. The alderman will 
come up with an action plan for the new 
investigation before March 1st 2022. This 
investigation must be completed by  
September 1st and presented to the council. 
The project Renovation of the Prinsenweg will 
also start in 2022. The intention is to provide 
the road with low-noise asphalt and also to 
make it safer for cyclists and pedestrians. The 
start of work at the end of 2022/beginning of 
2023 must be taken into account. The project 
is radical and will last approximately one year. 

Zorgcampus 2 

We have previously informed you that we as a 
board have expressed our concerns and have 
drawn attention to the future parking and 
traffic problems surrounding the new building, 
but unfortunately without result. The 
objections submitted by local residents have 
been rejected. The intended date to start the 
demolition is early March 2022. The demolition 
will take approximately 4 to 5 months. Ad Hoc's 
management of this location will stop at the 
end of February and the location will then be 
completely fenced off. The street behind "het 
Elzenlaantje" is closed for safety. 
 
In the second half of February, the Hanselman 
expert bureau will be recording immediately 
surrounding homes. The homes that qualify for 
this will receive a letter. The contractor who 
will carry out the demolition is Knijnenburg 
from The Hague. This contractor also 
demolished the first phase at the time. The 
existing entrance on Poortlaan is used for cars 
belonging to employees of the demolition 
company. The existing entrance on Ridderlaan 
is used for heavier construction traffic. 
 
The supply and discharge route for heavy 
traffic will be Rijksstraatweg > Lange Kerkdam 
> Prinsenweg > Van Zuylen van Nijveldstraat > 
Storm van S-Gravensandeweg > Ridderlaan and 
vice versa. Points of attention that we have 
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given to the demolition contractor, among 
other things, is bringing children from the 
Montessori school to the Zanderijpad. 

 
Proposed new construction Zorgcampus 2 

Fonds Wassenaar 

Fonds Wassenaar is a foundation that aims to 
promote the well-being of vulnerable people 
and is committed to the quality of life in 
Wassenaar. An application can be submitted to 
Fonds Wassenaar to support local initiatives. In 
our neighbourhood, for example, flower bulbs 
were planted in various places in the autumn of 
2020. If you have an idea to improve the quality 
of life in our neighbourhood, let us know and 
we can investigate whether your idea can 
possibly be implemented. For more 
information see the website 
www.fondswassenaar.nl 

Warenar 

In January 2020, the city council gave the 

order to retain the theater De Warenar and to 

add the village hall function to it, to make the 

building more sustainable and to conduct a 

feasibility study into adding homes. 

The parish has entered into a letter of intent 

with the municipality of Wassenaar and the 

Beheer Warenar foundation to further 

develop the sale of the property and the 

development of homes. 

On July 9th 2021, the Diocese of Rotterdam 

has authorized the parish to sign the letter of 

intent and to continue the process for the sale 

of De Warenar. The building will retain a social 

and cultural interpretation in the future. The 

parish has also expressly included in the letter 

of intent that a parish hall be realized at the 

De Warenar building, for which it is being 

investigated to what extent the residential 

house of Heeckerenstraat 9 is suitable for this 

or can be expanded. 

In this process, the municipality will mainly 

test to what extent the added and existing 

functions in and around the De Warenar 

building remain in proportion to the 

monumental character of the building and its 

surroundings. More information can be found 

at www.wassenaar.nl/herontwikkeling-

warenar en www.parochie-

augustinus.nl/blog/2021/08/meer-

duidelijkheid-toekomst-warenar 

Website  

The neighborhood association has recently 

launched a new website: www.burgwey.nl. 

This website (for now only available in Dutch) 

will become an interactive platform where all 

information about the neighborhood and the 

neighborhood association will be found. We 

would like to invite you all to visit the website 

and give your opinion on this to the board. 

This can be done by email or via the new 

contact form on the website: 

https://burgwey.nl/contact/ .  

All tips, ideas for fun competitions, events etc 

are very welcome! 
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